
W: We just reached down and manhandled him into the boat. He
was a pretty big boy.

P: Was Billy scared when the gator got that close to the boat?

W: Oh, yes. He was hollering "shoot him!" all the time. He is
just scared of a live gator. He just did not want the gator
to come up there and bite his leg off or something like
that, you see, which I did not, either.

Anyway, we got the gator into the boat. There was some
discussion on how to get him in there, but I finally got a
hold of his tail, and Billy got his head. We started on
across the pond to look at the other lines, and the gator is
flopping and banging and beating. We had a little twelve-
foot john boat, so it was nothing big, and the gator was
almost hanging over one end of it. He was about as long as
the boat is.

P: So he was about twelve feet.

W: Well, he was about eleven, ten and a half. So we started
looking around, and there were gators everywhere. We could
see their eyes everywhere. There must have been fifteen
gators in this little pond--it was not a big pond. Billy
said, "Let me get up there and shoot one." He is quite good
with a gun. I said no. "Oh, come on, come on. Let me do
it. I want to shoot one." I said, "We have all the gator
tail we can do anything with." "Well, so-and-so wants some,
and so does Ma." He calls his mother Ma. So he got one.

P: He just wanted to shoot a gator.

W: He wanted to shoot a gator is what he wanted to do.

P: He was not worried about Ma.

W: He wanted to shoot the gator. I finally said okay. So I
took the catfish off the other lines, and I said, "I am
going to go straight in. But if you see one on the way, you
shoot him." Well, I knew he was going to shoot one, because
they were all around. And sure enough, pow! He shot two
like that. They would not come back up. He thought he had
actually hit them, but maybe he just stunned them a little
bit. If you shoot them in the nose, you are not going to
hurt them. We started back in, and Billy shot one right
close to the boat, so we put him in the boat.

P: How big was he?

W: He was probably about six or seven feet long. So I was
paddling the boat, see, and about the time he started easing
up on that one, this big gator that was in the boat came
back alive.
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